
 
Our prayers have been requested by or for the 
following members of our church family and 

those beyond our doors. 
 

Long Term Prayer List 
Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, 

George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, Shirley, Pam, 
Vi, Diane, Julie, Prof. Dr. Ahmed Adel Sakr 
 

Short Term Prayer List  
Vickie John, Wilson Rorie,  

Esther Guimord, Cristina Diduch,  
Franklin Camp, Shirley Ratliff, Charlie, Max Masters, Benjamin Jackson, 

Dave Finnell, Bill Sanger, Avery, Greg, Shana, David, Paul S., A. J. Garibaldi,  
Dorothy Outerbridge, Moe O., Bruce, John D.,  

Bobby Hitchcock, Jillian Hajdasz, Meg, Andrew Massara, Terry Mahan,  
Elijah McCarthy, Jamie McCarthy, Brian & Diane P.,  

Dolores Connelly, Bob Cornwell, The Family of Ina Greer,  
Don Van Meter, Bridgette Van Meter, Peter Hwoschinsky,  

Timothy Nixon, Elizabeth Nixon, Rodney Jensen, Ruth Ogden, Bishop Onell Soto, 
The Family of Janet Dopsovic, Michael R. Gianetti, Chad, David 

Mary Jane Bishop, Bob Teh,  
Robert Marsh, Donna Cornwell, Bill Odio 

“For comfort and strength for EGYPT, and all her people,  
Christians and Muslims alike.” 

 
 
New Seminarian Sponsored by St. Tim’s 
One of our members, Natividad Menjivar (“Naty”), will attend Virginia 
Theological Seminary in the Fall of this year. Naty is married to Ana; they have 
two young children. Naty will receive grants and scholarships but they also need 
our help and support during the nine months that he will be a full time student in 
Seminary. If you would like to make a donation please make a check out to “St. 
Timothy’s” and put “Seminary for Naty” on the memo line. For more information 
contact Sandy Wright at quiltdiva730@hotmail.com 
 
Altar Flowers 
The flowers on the altar this morning are given to the Glory of God in loving 
memory of Elizabeth Bartlett Payson and in thanksgiving for our children by Hugh 
& Catherine Lamoureux. Additionally, they are given in memory of Morlyn & 
Elinor Hurley, parents of Beth Hwoschinsky, by Beth.  

 
 

Next Week’s Lessons:  
The Fourth Sunday of Easter 
Acts 2:42-47  
1 Peter 2:19-25  
John 10:1-10  
Psalm 23 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Staff 

 
The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector 

The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Associate Rector  
 The Rev. Wisnel Dejardin, Seminarian  

Mr. Peter Doddema, Seminarian      
Mr. Peter Waggoner, Director of Music 

Ms. Cassandra Riedy, Director of Christian Education 
Ms. Keith Nelsen Stroud, Parish Administrator 

 
Vestry 

Senior Warden – Kathy Lombard 
Junior Warden – Ted Mankin        

                                       Treasurer -  Rick Wilson 
 Registrar – Rose Berberich 

 
Liz Ward        Cheryl Brock      Mike Colie  Patrick Hobson     Allison Dodd         

Duncan Hutcheon        Donna Cornwell          
Eugene Nkomba           Sandy Wright        Beth Lumnitzer     Jeanne Bennett, Alternate 

 
Trustees 

    Tom McLenigan                                Keith Sinclair                             Dana “Deke” Smith 
 

Resident Clergy 
The Rev. Maeva Harris-Bayfield 
The Rev. Dr. Ralph W. Bayfield 

 
 

Assisting in the Preparation and Conduct of Worship 
Altar Guild  

Mary McLenigan, Sandy Wright, Stephanie Wolo 
Counters 

Rose Berberich & Pat McGibbon 
Ushers  

8:00 am Tom Rust & Bill Sanger 
  9:30 am Vincent Donnelly & Bill Bate 

11:00 am Hugh & Patty Masters 
Greeters  

8:00 am Bill & Dorothy Outerbridge  
9:30 am Dave Tigar & Gail Peters  

11:00 am Deke Smith 
  Lay Eucharistic Ministers 

8:00 am Eugene Nkomba & Ralph Tildon 
9:30 am Peter Doddema, Jackie Clattenburg, Laura Dendtler 

11:00 am Jane Perry, Jill Cox, Peter Doddema 
Acolytes 

9:30 am Nina Harmon, Roman Doddema, Erika Hobson 
11:00 am Nicki Dubishar, Penny LaRe, Hart Mankin, Annabelle Marsh 

 
ANXIOUS, WORRIED, DISTRESSED? WANT TO TALK? 

 ASK A STEPHEN MINISTER  
OR CALL FR. BRAD AT 703-437-3790. 

 
Stephen Leader Meeting 

Monday May 9 @ 5:30pm 

 
 

 
Announcements 

For  
May 8, 2011 

 
8:00 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite I 
9:30 am Holy Eucharist – Rite II 
11:00 am  Holy Baptism – Rite II 

 
Devin Jaymes Mustard 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ST. TIMOTHY’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

432 VAN BUREN STREET, HERNDON, VIRGINIA 20170 
 

 

 
Parish Office: 703-437-3790   Fax: 703-787-9781 

Web Page: www.saint-timothys.org 
Office E-mail: office@saint-timothys.org 

 
 

 
ST. TIMOTHY’S MISSION STATEMENT 

 
AS PEOPLE OF GOD, WE JOYFULLY WORSHIP GOD,  

SPREAD THE WORD OF GOD’S LOVE 
TREASURE ALL PEOPLE, AND 

SERVE OTHERS EVERYWHERE IN THE NAME OF JESUS CHRIST. 
 

THEREFORE, WITH GOD’S HELP, WE: 
OPEN OUR DOORS TO EVERYONE, 
OPEN OUR HEARTS IN WORSHIP, 

OPEN OUR EYES TO THE SPIRIT’S GIFTS, AND 
OPEN OUR ARMS TO EMBRACE GOD’S WORK. 
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SUNDAY – 5/8 
Mother's Day 

Gifts to Glorify the Lord - Organ Capital Campaign Kick-Off 
Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 

8:00 AM  African Team Ministries Craft Sale 
9:45 AM  J2A - UR 

9:45 AM  Rite 13 - A8 
11:00 AM  Mustard Baptism - Sanctuary 

6:30 PM  Spring Adult Education Class - B1 
 

MONDAY- 5/9 
11:00 AM  Teacher Appreciation Luncheon - B1 

5:30 PM  Stephen Leader Meeting - Fr. Brad's Office 
7:00 PM  BSA Troop 159 Meeting - HH/UR 

7:00 PM  Service Ministry Meeting - B1 
7:00 PM  Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision - B1 

7:30 PM  VOCE Chamber Singers Regular Rehearsal - Sanctuary 
 

TUESDAY – 5/10 
9:00 AM  EfM - B1 

5:30 PM  Nurturing Parent Class - HH/Kitchen/Nursery/B2 
6:00 PM  St. Cecilia Choir Rehearsal 

7:00 PM  Stephen Ministry Peer Group- Upper Room 
7:30 PM  Handbell Choir Rehearsal - Choir Room 

 
WEDNESDAY – 5/11 

9:00 AM  Pre-School - B1 
10:00 AM  Morning Bible Study - Kitchen 

10:00 AM  Wee Got the Beat - Nursery 
12:00 PM  Pre-School - B1 

12:15 PM  Holy Eucharist/Healing Service 
 

THURSDAY – 5/12 
9:00 AM  Pre-School - B1 

10:00 AM  Wee Got the Beat - Nursery 
4:45 PM  Jubilate Choir Rehearsal - Choir Room 

7:00 PM  Taoist Tai Chi - Internal Arts for Health - In Hiatus 
7:15 PM  St. Ambrose Choir Rehearsal - Choir Room 

 
FRIDAY 5/13 

10:30 AM  Friday Folders - Kitchen 
4:30 PM  Smith-Gregory Wedding Rehearsal Dinner - HH 
6:30 PM  Smith-Gregory Wedding Rehearsal – Sanctuary 

 
SATURDAY – 5/14 

9:00 AM  Altar Guild Set-Up - Sanctuary and Altar Guild Room 
11:00 AM  Dorosheff Violin Lessons - Music Room/Sanctuary 

4:00 PM  Smith Gregory Wedding Prep - Sanctuary 
5:00 PM  Smith - Gregory Wedding - Sanctuary 

 
SUNDAY – 5/15 

Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 
9:00 AM  J2a & Rite 13 - Tomato Sale - HH 

9:45 AM  J2A - UR 
9:45 AM  Rite 13 - A8 

12:15 PM  J2A/ Rite 13 Brunch - Rev. Leslie's Office 
12:30 PM  MS National Capital Challenge Walk – Information Meeting - B1 

1:00 PM  Dorosheff Student Recital - Sanctuary 
6:30 PM  Spring Adult Education Class - B1 

 
 

 
 
 
Nursery 
All children are welcome to stay with parents in the Sanctuary during worship. However, 

for parents of children ages 0-2.5 years who want nursery care, we have 
a well-equipped and professionally-staffed nursery at the end of the hall 
nearest the Sanctuary. Each child brought to the nursery is given a 
number; only the parents of the child can take the child from the nursery. 
If a parent is needed during worship, the child’s number will appear (in 
red LED’s) on the black panels beneath the hymn boards on both sides 
of the Chancel. Parents, please bring diapers and any snacks, formula as 
needed for your child. 

 
Holy Communion  
All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If you have not been 
baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a blessing during Holy Communion (place your 
arms across your chest to signify your desire for a 
blessing). If you would like to be baptized, please speak 
with the clergy after the service.  To receive Holy 
Communion, accept the bread in your hand and place it in 
your mouth, then sip wine from the Chalice when it is 
brought to you (guide the Chalice to your mouth please), or 
hold the bread, dip it in the wine when the chalice comes to 
you, and place the bread with wine in your mouth. If you 
are allergic to wheat or are gluten intolerant, please let the person serving bread know to 
give you a rice wafer.  

CONNECTIONS FOR HOPE is a partnership of nonprofit organizations and other 
service providers that operate under one roof to provide individuals and families in need in 
our community with access to an integrated array of services. From medical care to job 
skills training, homework assistance to legal counseling, English classes to homelessness 
prevention, these and other services foster the self sufficiency, good health, and education 
people of all ages and cultures need so that they can participate constructively in the life of 
their community.  At the same time, these members of our community can begin to envision 
for themselves and their families a life filled with hope, a world where they have the 
opportunity to succeed. 

The Jeanie Schmidt Free Clinic is a partner in Connections for Hope.  On May 21, 2010 
the center is sponsoring a One Mile and Three Mile Walk for Hope.   Supporters are 
encouraged to join a team established by St Timothy’s parishioner Tricia Mussante, or to 
form a team of your own.   Details can be found at www.jsfreeclinic.org, in Henry Hall after 
all services on Sunday May 8 and 15 or by calling 703.481.6853.  Your support is 
appreciated.  Sponsored by the Service Ministry….putting your faith to work! 

VBS Registration – “Shake it Up” 
Save the date for your chef’s VBS 2011, “Shake it Up – Where Kids Carry Out God’s 
Recipes!” VBS will be July 11-15, 2011.  All children aged 2 ½ (potty-trained) to rising 6 
graders are welcome – bring your friends and neighbors!  Cost is $35 per child or $75 
maximum for a family.  Registration begins on April 17 both in Henry Hall and online.  
Join the fun and let’s get cookin’! 
 
Prayer List 
Our prayer life is rich and well. Please take a moment to look over the names of those 
included herein. Pray for all those who are on the list. If you are aware that the status of any 
of these individuals has changed, please inform Keith in the office so that we can move 
them to the appropriate place. Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
St. Mathieu’s School Update 
Interesting facts about a student at St. Mathieu’s:  all children are required to wear uniforms 
and pay tuition.  There is no publicly funded education.  Uniforms are $25 each and tuition 
is $15 per student.  And, they must pay for their textbooks and workbooks, about 11 books 
per child at a cost of approximately $147.  Imagine finding that much money in your budget 
for one child not to mention two or three, when you are a poor family.  It’s easy to see why 
it’s not possible for many children to attend school and, why our support is a tremendous 
blessing to these students.  In coming weeks the Service Ministry will continue to share 
more about St. Mathieu’s and our ongoing commitment to the children.  St. Timothy’s 
Service Ministry ~ Putting Your Faith to Work. 

Just in time for Mother’s Day! 
African Team Ministries Crafts & Jewelry Sale May 1 and May 8 
The Service Ministry will be selling the great crafts and beautiful jewelry 
that have been so popular in the past. Profits go directly to the African 
Team Ministries to support orphan and refugee relief missions and 
evangelism in East Africa.  The support is sent directly to partnering 
Bishops to provide school fees, tuition, books, and uniforms. This support 
ensures that the children receive an education and a measure of stability 
needed to rebuild their minds.  Stop by Henry Hall after all services and 
purchase a little something (or two!) for yourself, Mom, graduate, or as the perfect gift for 
that special someone.  What better way to celebrate your loved ones by giving a gift that 
gives back? Brought to you by the Saint Timothy’s Service Ministry … putting your faith 
to work! 
 
St. Timothy's Always Cares Packages  
Keep St. Timothy's near you on the beach, on an airplane or while enjoying a relaxing 
summer evening by registering for a St. Timothy's Always Cares Package. Simply fill out 
the form found online or on the CE table in Henry Hall and you will receive a package in 
the mail over the summer. The package will include age appropriate readings and activities 
so fell free to register the whole family! We would love to make your summer a more faith-
filled and engaging! All questions may go to Cassandra Riedy, Director of Education at 
cassandrar@saint-timothys.org 
 
 
Food Table Ministry 
On a regular basis, we offer members of the community a hot lunch here in our kitchen. For 
this purpose, we have several cupboards that are filled with selections that can be made in 
the microwave in single serving sizes. Mac & Cheese, soup, snack crackers, applesauce, 
baby food, water, juice boxes…anything that you think would make a good and filling 
meal. Please bring whatever you can to share with these members of our community. If you 
have any questions or can sit for two hours some day to assist these folks, please contact the 
office or Katie Mazza. keith@saint-timothys.org. ` 
 

 
Happy Birthday to you!!! 
Sun. 5/8  
Mon. 5/9 Pat Walker, Leslie Mahan, Susan Hellman  
Tues.5/10 Scott Cramer, Maddie Rouse, Zoe Rigas 
Wed. 5/11 Yo Delmar, Malachi McCarthy, Stephen Soliday, 
 Emily Landicho 

Thurs. 5/12 Adaku Nwachukwu, Carlos Schulenbueg 
Fri. 5/13 John Moone, Emilia Mbonu, John Perkinson, III, Emily Ayotte 
Sat. 5/14 Robin Mullet, Aisha Wolo 
Sun. 5/15 Nathan Rohrbaugh, Dallas Peck, Marie Gardiner 
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